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The Mission of Congregation Emanu-El Israel is: To support Judaism and the welfare of our community.   
 

 

 
 
The end of September thru mid-October marks a time when we are immersed in our High Holy Day 
season.  For the Jewish people it is a time of retrospection, a time of taking a good long look at our 
acts this past year.  This begs the question, what does it mean to be Jewish, to be a religious person 
within our faith?   
  
Abraham Joshua Heschel said:  “A religious man is a person who holds God and man in one thought 
at one time, at all times, who suffers harm done to others, whose greatest passion is compassion, 
whose greatest strength is love and defiance of despair.” 
 
To hold God and humanity in one thought.  To approach life in this way, allows one a sense of wonder, 
a sense of beauty, a sense of life having significance.  It is this sense that is lacking in atheists, in 
agnostics – people who travel through the world, travel through their life, with a void deep within.  
They lack nefesh, the essence, that makes life so wonderful to live. 
 
What is it to act as a Jew, better yet, to act as a religious Jew?  Our torah defines it through mitzvot, 
ethical acts described in our canon.  613 precepts that has characterized Jews through the millennia.    
But it is not just the blind following of the mitzvot that makes a Jew.  Judaism expresses itself not only 
in formal compliance with the law but also in a living experience. There is a flavor, a scent and warmth 
to mitzvot. The most important thing for a Jew, the most important thing in life—to feel the presence of 
the Almighty and the gentle pressure of God’s hand resting upon our shoulders. 
 
Ultimately a religious Jew feels that something extra that cannot be explained.  Much like the 
unpronounceable name of God, there is a nefesh, an essence in Judaism, which fuses with our soul, 
that makes us different, that makes us who we are, that is the religious soul of our being. 
 
Our holiday season is a time to reflect on our past.  Yet we are to use that reflection to plan for the 
future.  What a wonderful gift this is.  We have within our religion a chance for a time-out, a chance to 
pause, to take a breath.  Most of the time we act with great impatience, with a fury of action, careening 
down the pathway of life.  The holidays give us a chance for an intermission.  We can take this time to 
focus on what is important in our lives and what we wish to try to accomplish in the coming year. 
 
My prayer for you is that you take this holiday time, and truly plan for acts you wish to accomplish this 
coming year.  May you fulfill those acts not only as Jews, but as valued human beings.  The world can 
always use more people to act humane. 
 
Shana Tova u'metukah  - May you have a good and sweet year, 
 
Rabbi Lenny’s cell number is 724-963-0789, should you need to reach him. 
 

 

From the desk of Rabbi Leonard Sarko 

mailto:office@cei-greensburg.org
mailto:rabbi@cei-greensburg.org
http://www.ceigreensburg.org/
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/abrahamjos114462.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/abrahamjos114462.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/abrahamjos114462.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/abrahamjos114462.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

 
From the President: Irene C. Rothschild 
 

It is a pleasure to write about C.E.I’s wonderful start to the new year of 5780!  Rabbi Lenny has been very well 

received and everyone likes the way he conducts Shabbat services, which accounts for the increase in 

attendance.  For the first time in a long time, CEI will have a Slichot service, with an Oneg afterward hosted by 

Rabbi Lenny and Karen.  Hope to see you there!  I believe that the Congregation will see many wonderful and 

exciting changes with Rabbi Lenny’s leadership.  Those who are homebound have already had visits and/or 

phone calls from Rabbi Lenny, which I am sure, is meaningful to those members.   

 

Sisterhood has many interesting, informative and exciting events planned for the whole year and we welcome 

Karen Sarko to our ‘Sisterhood’!  It is wonderful to have a Rebbetzin to enhance the Sisterhood activities.   

 

The Transition Committee, chaired by Terri Katzman, has met with Rabbi Lenny and is doing what is necessary 

to assure a smooth and successful transition to CEI life and the greater Community. 

 

All committee chairs have stepped up and taken charge of their various committees, which is very rewarding 

and certainly makes my ‘job’ easier.   

 

Richard Virshup has been working with the people from SSA to smooth out some issues of concern with the 

new security system.  Two ‘panic buttons’ have been installed; one in the office and one at the Bema.  He also 

arranged for a button to light up in the sanctuary if someone needs to enter the building after services have 

started.  The goal of the security system is to provide a level of safety for the staff and Congregants, while still 

allowing access to the building for services, business, etc.  We appreciate your input at the meetings that were 

held and your patience, while we smooth out some concerns.   

 

Robin Mickey has graciously volunteered to head a Garden Committee.  She has already planted mums around 

the front sign and is committed to recreating lovely gardens all around the building.  If anyone would like to 

volunteer to help Robin, please let her know.  She may be working in conjunction with the Men’s Club on some 

of the work, such as trimming shrubs, etc.  Thanks so much! 

 

Yvonne Bureau has also graciously volunteered to be the Kitchen Manager and she has already made a big 

difference in the appearance and cleanliness of the kitchen.  Thanks so much! 

 

We welcome new members, Jamie Kaufer and Yvonne Bureau!  Jamie is the daughter of Bruce and Karen 

Kaufer and grew up in the Congregation.  She recently moved back to Greensburg to practice as a Pediatric 

Orthodontist.  Yvonne has been active in the Congregation for a long time and we are grateful to all that she has 

and will continue to do.   

      Irene 

 

 
 

We are still collecting COINS FOR TORAH (to help with the Torah Repair Fund).  Our goal is to collect 
79,847 coins, for each word in Torah.  There is a box in the social hall under the TV to drop your coins 
in, so plea se bring your spare change and help us make the goal.  Thank you so much. 
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CHATTER                              
   Happy Birthday wishes to:  Sharon Winters, Brian Slone, Malcolm Cohen, Nancy Krokosky, Jamie Kaufer, 
Amy Karelitz, Ben Resnick, Ronda Goetz and Arnie Papernick. 
   Happy Anniversary to:  Shoshana & Bob Halden, Robin & Paul Mickey and Julie & Mitch Goldstein.    
 
 

USED INK CARTRIDGES!  We continue to collect used printer ink cartridges (any brand) to 
help defray the cost of office supplies.  A box is on the desk in the office for the collection of 
ink cartridges.  We appreciate everyone’s help with this program. 
 
 

SISTERHOOD NEWS 
 
     Sisterhood is going strong. We had a wonderful movie night in July and 8 of us toured the biblical gardens 
at Rodef Sholom in August.  We had our opening brunch at the Lamplighter on September 22nd.  Hopefully you 
were able to join us.  Sisterhood will be sponsoring the Break-the-Fast on October 9th after services.  
Reservations are being taken by Terri Katzman and there is a sign-up sheet on the desk in the office.  Details 
are in the Bulletin.  If you like chocolate, October 23rd is an evening for you!  We are having a chocolate party 
at McFeely’s Gourmet Chocolate (100 South Pennsylvania Ave., Greensburg) at 7PM.  We are making a 
chocolate treat and taking what we make home. The cost is $25.00.  As the season is changing, remember to 
donate to the upcoming Rummage Sale to be held on November 4 and 5th.  We are taking clothing, household 
goods, books, jewelry, linens, dishes, and toys.  Do not drop off electronics or TVs.  The calendar project is 
going well.  Be sure to order a calendar/directory for your home. Volunteers are needed at all our events.  We 
need people to set up rummage (on Sunday, November 3rd) and to work on November 4 and 5th.  Call 
Shoshana Halden if you can participate.  
 
 
ALFRED RATNER LIBRARY NEWS 
   
Winner of the National Jewish Book Award for Biography, is the title, Witness: Lessons from Elie Wiesel's 
Classroom by Ariel Burger.  Ariel Burger's new memoir is a study of Elie Wiesel's lessons and teachings.  
Burger first met Wiesel at age fifteen; he then became a student of Wiesel when he was in his twenties, and 
his teaching assistant when he was in his thirties.  Witness follows Burger as he grows intellectually, spiritually, 
emotionally, and watching his relationship with Wiesel evolve from hero worship to mutual respect.  Most of the 
book focuses on Wiesel as a teacher; Wiesel said "I am a Teacher first."  Burger shares anecdotes from the 
classes he attended as a graduate student and while working as Wiesel's teaching assistant.  In the 
classroom, Wiesel always returned to central themes from his life and teaching, including topics of the 
Holocaust and human rights, memory, faith, doubt, madness and rebellion.   
 
A final highlight of Witness is the recommended reading list which includes books that were central to the 
discussions in specific chapters as well as those books that were a consistent part of Wiesel's teachings.  This 
list gives readers the opportunity to engage further with Wiesel's ideas.  "Listening to a witness makes you a 
witness," said Wiesel.  Ariel Burger's book is an invitation to every reader to become Wiesel's student and 
witness.  Witness: Lessons from Elie Wiesel's Classroom may be checked out from the Alfred Ratner Library.  
 

ENJOY THE JEWISH NEW YEAR WITH A BOOK FROM THE LIBRARY 
  

Shirley Shpargel 
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HIGH HOLIDAY HOSPITALITY.  “HACHNASAT ORCHIM” – welcoming guests or, in other words, 
hospitality – is one of the major forms of mitzvot.  If you have room at your table for guests during the 
High Holidays, or know of someone in need of hospitality, please let Rabbi Lenny know. 
 

 
 

Anyone wanting to help 
“kick start” 

the new Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
may send donations to the CEI office. 

Your generosity, as always, is greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 

Adult Education Class 
 

I would like to start an Adult Education class after the High Holy Days.  I am asking for topic and time 

preferences.  I would like to teach Parsha of the Week Commentary or Talmud.  However, I will be happy to 

lead any topic the Congregation would like.  The class can be any weekday evening (except shabbat) or 

weekend morning.  Please either email me at rabbi@cei-greensburg.org or give me a call to provide your 

preference.  Thank you – Rabbi Lenny 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
    

FALL CLEANING? Think of the Fall Rummage Sale …..  
The Fall Rummage Sale will be on Monday, November 4 and Tuesday, November 5 from 9 AM to 1 

PM.  (Set-up will be Sunday, November 3 beginning at 12 noon.)  We are looking for donations, 
volunteers and shoppers.  If you can help, please contact Shoshana Halden ASAP. 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:rabbi@cei-greensburg.org
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CEI BOARD MEETING MINUTES, Wednesday, September 11, 2019 

 
ATTENDING: Virginia Lieberman, Julie Goldstein, Mary Ellen Kane, Bruce Kaufer, Terri Katzman, 
Irene Rothschild, Rabbi Lenny Sarko.  GUESTS: Joel Last and Richard Virshup 
 
WELCOME REMARKS: Irene welcomed Rabbi Lenny to the first of many CEI Board meetings. 
 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: The minutes of the August meeting were approved as 
published in the September Bulletin. 
 
D’VAR TORAH:  Rabbi Lenny offered a prayer to honor his first participation in CEI Board meetings. 
 
RABBI REPORT: Rabbi Lenny remarked that he has had an interesting couple of weeks.  He 
believes people are enjoying the services.  He has been meeting and talking to lots of people.  
Everything seems to be moving along.  He is preparing for the High Holidays. He thanks all for 
welcoming him and his wife, Karen, to the community. They are mostly unpacked.  He has visited 
with several people who are unable to come to services and had several conversations with others. 
Rabbi Lenny has an open door policy so Congregants do not have to make an appointment to see 
him. Several people have stopped in or emailed him.  CEI Congregants can also call him directly.  He 
has a local number that can be used besides the office number.  On the second day of Rosh 
Hashanah, Rabbi is willing to visit and do something with those who are unable to attend services at 
CEI. A short discussion ensued about the parameters of conversion that will need to be discussed in 
more depth and a policy developed.   
 
TREASURER REPORT: Memorial Book donations are up.  Electric bills are up. Julie will check on 
why they have increased and possibly change suppliers.  She needed to take a tranche from 
Restricted Funds.   
 
PRESIDENT REPORT:  Irene sent Zach Virshup a letter thanking him for doing such a great job on 
updating the current CEI website after he got the codes that he needed from Jon Reiter. Rabbi Lenny 
is working on a totally new site that he is developing through the free service of URJ.  He will be 
asking for some people to help with this. Julie will help to update.  Irene asked Gary to have the 
Men’s Club pack up all of the old prayer books, etc. for burial.  Rabbi Lenny has given us boxes for 
that purpose.  They will probably be buried in the spring.  Irene asked for volunteers to bring out the 
High Holiday prayer books from the storage room and replace the Mishkan T’filah on Sunday, 
September 29.  Bruce and Joel will do that. She passed a list of Shabbat services and asked for 
volunteers to read the announcements.  Irene thinks that it would be appropriate if CEI held a 
commemoration for the victims of the Tree of Life shootings on Sunday, October 27.  After 
discussion, it was decided that Rabbi Lenny will contact Seton Hill to see what is being planned for 
there.  It may be an option to do something at the Shabbat service on October 25.  
 
ADMINISTRATION: Bea will be on vacation from September 26 through October 4. Irene is working 
on getting coverage for the days that the office will be open. The office will be closed September 30 
and October 1.    
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SISTERHOOD:  Sisterhood had a wonderful tour of the biblical gardens at Rodef Shalom in August.  
Eight members attended the tour. Lunch followed at the Mediterranean Grill. Opening Brunch will be 
at the Lamplighter on September 22 at 11:00 AM. Sisterhood is sponsoring the Break-the-Fast. 
Reservations are being taken by Terri Katzman.  A sign-up sheet is on the desk in the office.  On 
October 23, Sisterhood will host a Chocolate party at McFeely’s Gourmet Chocolate on Pennsylvania 
Avenue in Greensburg. The Rummage sale is on November 4 and 5. Set up is on November 3. 
Volunteers are needed to help on all days. The November meeting will be rescheduled to November 
14 and Karen Sarko will do a book review.   
 
MEN’S CLUB:  Men’s Club will be packing books for burial. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Caring: Robin had surgery and is doing well.   
Education: Religious School has started and is going well.   
Fundraising/Special Events:  The date for the Taste of Westmoreland is March 14, 2020. Terri is 
willing to support Joel Reiter as he chairs the event.  There will be more discussion at the next 
meeting.   
Membership:  Jamie Kaufer and Yvonne Bureau have joined CEI as members.  Welcome! 
Technology: Richard has gotten the panic buttons for the office and on the Bema.  He is 
recommending that the system not be alarmed because people are afraid of setting the alarm off.  
After discussion, this was tabled.  He talked to an electrician about putting a light at the back door as 
an alert when the system is alarmed, but he has no answer yet.   
Transition: The Transition committee has met with Rabbi Lenny and has accomplished a lot.   
 
New Business:  Irene suggested the Board make a donation from the Board’s Tzedakah Fund to 
Brother’s Brother for hurricane relief. Terri moved the Board donate $100 from the Board Tzedakah 
Fund to Brother’s Brother.  Bruce seconded the motion. Passed.  
 
Adjourn: Mary Ellen moved the meeting be adjourned.  Julie seconded the motion.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:30 PM.     
 
Deadline for each Bulletin is always the second Friday of the month. 
 
Next regular meeting: October 16, 2019 (Note change due to Yom Kippur.)  
 
Minutes respectfully recorded by Virginia Lieberman, Recording Secretary, and submitted by Irene 
Rothschild. 
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PULPIT FLOWERS.  In Memory of:   
Sept. 6: Norma Brodell by Larry Brodell and Linda & Jeffrey Reisner.  Lena Samuels by Marilyn & 

Jim Davis and Phyllis Davis.  Liesel Rothschild by Irene Rothschild. 
    
ALFRED RATNER LIBRARY FUND:  Supports library facilities, books, & equipment.  
 
ARCHIVE FUND:   Helps to defray the cost of archiving the CEI material sent to the Rauh Jewish archives.    
 
BOB & PHYLLIS DAVIS FAMILY FUND:  Youth scholarships & enrichment.  In Memory of: Diane Blum by 
Phyllis Davis.   
            
CAPITAL FUND: For approved building & property maintenance & replacements.   
 
CARING FUND: Supports congregants who are experiencing sickness, bereavement & other personal 
difficulties.   
 
CEI CAPITAL FUND:  For approved building structure repairs & replacements. 
 
CEI ENDOWMENT FUND: Provides for the continuity of the congregation by subsidizing future operating 
expenses.   
 
TEMPLE EMANU-EL CEMETERY FUND:  For beautification and upkeep of the Temple Emanu-El Cemetery.  
    
COMPUTER FUND: Provides a means to continually upgrade & maintain CEI’s computer system/software.    
 

COPIER FUND: Provides a means to maintain a copier for the CEI office.   
 
CONGREGATION GENERAL FUND:  CEI operating expenses. In Memory of: Diane Blum by Marvin J. 
Randolph, Cori & Michael Liptak, Marilyn & Jim Davis.           
     
CONGREGATION YAHRZEIT FUND: In Memory of:  Louis William Cohen by Jeanne & Jeff Sicuro. Family 
Member remembrances by Lawrence Brodell.  Family Member remembrances by Linda & Jeffrey Reisner. 
Katjarina Erker Lader by Shirley & Jerold Shpargel. Herbert Cohen by Stanley Cohen.       
 
FANNY MILLSTEIN MEMORIAL FUND:  For approved major maintenance or beautification of building & 
grounds. 
 
IVAN B. YOUNG EDUCATIONAL ADVANCEMENT FUND: Supports the advancement of Jewish education.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 
JOANNE BRODELL ALPERN MEMORIAL FUND: For youth activities.  
 
LIBRARY BOOK FUND: Provides for the purchase of books and other resource material for the library.   
 
NEW SHABBAT PRAYER BOOKS: Provides for the purchase of new Mishkan T’filah with a personalized 
bookplate to use during synagogue services.  
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND: Helps individuals and/or org. in need.        
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REMEMBRANCE FUND: A special donation to Sisterhood to honor or celebrate an event or person.  Terri 
Katzman (724-837-8275) or Virginia Lieberman (724-668-2442). In Honor of:  The special birthday of Mary 
Ellen Kane by Wally Caplan.  The retirement of Cori Liptak by Irene Rothschild. The speedy recovery of Robin 
Mickey by Irene Rothschild.  In Memory of:  Diane Tauber by Wally Caplan.  Diane Blum by Jon & Nina Lewis 
& Family.  
 

SIDEWALK FUND:  To provide for the repair & up-keep of the new sidewalks in the front of the synagogue.  
 
SIMCHA FUND: Enables families with financial difficulties to celebrate a joyous lifecycle event. 
 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND: Supports projects that benefit our community.  
 

TORAH REPAIR FUND: To provide funds to repair the Torah scrolls. 
 
TREE OF LIFE LEAF: 

 
WITH LOVE & BLESSINGS 
TO LINDA & JEFF REISNER 

ON THEIR 
50TH ANNIVERSARY 

 
 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES:   
Remember a loved one by purchasing a plaque for the sanctuary Memorial Boards.   

For more details, please contact the CEI office at 724-834-0560. 
 
 

Tree of Life Share your joy!  Inscribe a leaf or stone on our Tree of Life. Leaf -- $180 ea. 
(Price includes engraving) 

The golden leaves may be inscribed to commemorate joyous events such as births, Bar/Bat Mitzvahs, graduations, 
weddings, anniversaries, or other special occasions.  Share your joy by inscribing simchas on our Tree of Life…… an 

everlasting remembrance of the meaningful happy events that touch life. 

 

  
 

LET’S GIVE FROM OUR HEARTS! 
During the High Holidays we again ask you to share your wealth  
with those less fortunate by donating food to the Westmoreland  
County Food Bank. Non-Perishable foods can be brought to CEI  
through Sukkot, and left on the table in the foyer.  There will also  
be a box on the table for monetary donations, please made checks  
payable to the WCFB.  All donations are greatly appreciated. 
 
HELP US MAKE THIS FOOD DRIVE OUR BEST EVER!! 
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TASTE OF WESTMORELAND 
SATURDAY, MARCH 14, 2020 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS AND SERVICES 
                       TISHREI - CHESHVAN 5780 

 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 1 

Rosh Hashanah 

Day II 

NO Service 

CEI CLOSED 

2 3 

 

 

 

 

4 

 

7:30pm 

Shabbat Shuva & 

Birthday 

celebration 

5  Vayeilech 

 

6     
9:00am  
Religious 

School (#1) 

1:00pm  

Cemetery 

Service 

7 

 

 

 

 

8 Erev Yom   

     Kippur 

 
 

 

8:00pm Kol 

Nidre Service 

9  Yom Kippur 

CEI CLOSED 

 

10am YK Service 

4pm YK Afternoon 

5:30pm Yizkor 

Break-the-Fast 

 

10  
 

 
 

 

11 

  
 

 

 

7:30pm  
Shabbat Service  

12  Ha’Azinu 

 

13 EREV 

SUKKOT 

9:00am  
Religious 

School (#2) 

Sukkah building 

& decorating 

14  SUKKOT 

CEI CLOSED 

 

 

 

15 SUKKOT 

DAY II 

 

 

16  SUKKOT 

 

 

7:00pm  

Board Meeting 

  

17  SUKKOT 

 

 

 
18  SUKKOT 
  
 

 

 

7 :30pm  
Sukkot Service 

19 SUKKOT 

 

 

20 SUKKOT 
 

9:00am  
Religious 

School (#1) 

10am  
Mitzvah Day  

Meals on 

Wheels 

 

21   

  

 

22 Simchat Torah 

CEI CLOSED 

 

 

 

23  
 

 

 

 

7:00pm Sisterhood 

Chocolate Party 

(McFeely’s Gbg) 

24 

 

 

 

25  
 

 

 

 

7:30pm Shemini 

Atzaret Torah 

Service 

26 Bereshit 

 

27  
9:00am 
Religious 

School (#2) 

 
 

28  

 

29 
 

30 
 

 

7:30pm 
Remembering Tree 

of Life @ Ceclian 

Hall @ SHU 

31 
 

 

 

 

Nov. 1  
 

 

7:30pm  

Shabbat Shuva 

Service & 

Birthday 

celebration 

2 Noach 

 

            Please Note:  All times & events subject to change. 

         

   Mon., Nov. 4 & Tues., Nov. 5:  Rummage Sale.  9 AM – 1 PM.  Set-up Sunday, Nov. 3 at noon. 

   Sun., Nov. 10: No Religious School.  Veteran’s Day. 

   Tues., Nov. 12: Kristallnacht Interfaith Service @ St. Joseph’s Chapel @ SHU. 

   Wed., Nov. 13: CEI Board Meeting.  7:00 PM. 

   Sun., Nov. 18: Men’s Club Mitzvah Day. 

   Thurs., Nov. 28: Thanksgiving.  CEI is Closed. 

   Fri., Nov. 29: No Shabbat Service. 

   Sun., Dec. 22 Chanukah Family Dinner. 

   Sat., March 14, 2020  Taste of Westmoreland @ UPG. 

   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

14 

 
Rabbi Leonard Sarko.  Rabbi Sara Rae Perman, Emerita.  CEI Officers:  President: Irene C. Rothschild.  1st 
Vice President: TBD.  Treasurer: Julie Goldstein.  Recording Secretary: Virginia Lieberman.  Sisterhood 
President: Marion Slone, Men’s Club President: Gary Moidel. Bulletin Editors: Mary Ellen Kane & Bea 
Harrison.   
 
 
 
 
 

  
October 4:  *Lena Bayer, Alexander Bluestone, *Berl Brill, *Esther Charapp, *Moses L. Cohen,  
*Zundel Donshefsky, Dora Ekstein, *Samuel Felder, *Zev Wolf Felder, Celia Glantz Feryus, *Zalman 
Flamm, *Ernest Friedlander, Ruth Glantz, Yetta Rachel Glenn, *Rose J. Harris, *Hannah Kuhl, 
Marcus Last, *Philip Levinson, *Jack H. Millstein, Sr., Barney Moldovan, *Minnie Reisberg, *Samuel 
H. Roth, *Ida Shofnosky, Louis Slutzker, *Samuel J. Wise and George Ziff.   
 
October 11:  Jacob Ainbender, Hilda Baer, *Harvey Arnold Bayer, Neal J. Buckstein, *Lucy A. 
Caplan, *Geraldine S. Drexler, Don Friedberg, Judy Goldstein, *Wolf Asher Mace, Anna Minushkin, 
Jack Moldovan, *Sadie Moldovan, *Eva Shapiro, *Isaac Shofnosky, *David Sine, *Sally Stein, John 
Trotter, Lillian Davis Valinsky and Harry Ziff. 
 
October 18:  *Israel L. Berezofsky, *Dr. Benjamin D. Berkowitz, *Alexander H. Cohen, *Bernard 
“Bernie” Cohen, *Simon Cohen, *Anna Daniels, *Rachel L. Davis, *Benjamin Feinberg, *A.H. Felder, 
*Simon Friedlander, Anna Gelman, *Leah W. Gold, *Rabbi Henry Goody, Barney Holtzman, Walter 
Jacobowitz, Arnold Katz, *Alexander F. Kaufman, Nick Lalli, *Morris Hirsh Levine, Benjamin 
Papernick, *Eli J. Rose, *Pearl Schindowich, *Morris Schwartz, *Albert Solomon, *Essak Weiner and  
*Lab Wolinsky. 
 
October 25:  Anna Adler, *Goodman Altman, Dr. Harold Bayer, *Jessie E. Cohen, *Max N. Cohen, 
Ruth Glantz, *Arnold Gold, Robert Greenfield, *Minnie Kahanowitz, Malka Kaufer, Catherine E. 
Keating, *Ada Oppenheimer, *Lillian Pretter, Harry Pripstein, *Samuel W. Rose, *Morris Sandson, 
*Meyer VeShancey and *Ada M. Wolfe. 
 
November 1:  *Wolfe Daniels, Jay Davis, *Lewis Davis, Henry Feuerstein, *Rhoda A. Friedlander, 
*Abraham Glasser, *Yetta Introligator-Frank, *Eleazer Katz, *Sidney A. Kaufmann, *Max Kay, Louis 
Lader, *Harry C. Lauchman, Mike Leifer, Eva Levin, *Isadore Levin, Harper Lynn, Lynn Manuel, 
Norman Papernick, David Perman, *Minnie Quint, *Fannie Redlich, Martha Reisner, Rose Shpargel, 
Reuben Slone, *Jessie Werblin and *Joseph Zakowitz. 
 
 
 

 
* A light will be lit on the Memorial Board 

     


